
Town of Shelburne 

Board of Health 

Meeting Minutes 

October 19, 2020 

The meeting was called to order at 9:33 a.m. on Monday October 19, 2020 by member Ron Kelter.  The 

meeting was held via Zoom due to the Coronavirus- COVID-19 Pandemic. 

Board of Health Members Present:    Ron Kelter, - Chair, Jody Stetson, Fred Vohr  

Others Present:  Jennifer Morse (Clerk), Randy Crochier (CPHS Health Agent), Marti Taft-Ferguson 

(Buckland BOH) 

 
Minutes – October 4, 2020 
A motion was made by Jody and seconded by Fritz to approve the meeting minutes of October 4, 2020 
with one change.  VOTE:  3-0 
 
Mohawk Drive Through Clinic  
The Mohawk Drive through Clinic was on Saturday October 17, 2020 with 427 vaccines being distributed 
and more than 200 cars. 
 
COVID-19 
 
Jody reported that there is one new case in Shelburne since the last meeting.  There are 0-5 confirmed 
cases in the Town of Buckland with larger than normal number of contacts.  Discussion on contact 
tracing.   
 
Randy spoke about getting Halloween information into the Greenfield Recorder so families would be 
aware that roughly 80% of the village will have there lights off.   
 
Jody thought that the Black Board connect call was very good and there was discussion on doing another 
call.  One topic for messaging might be COVID fatigue and urging people not to let their guard down. 
 
Observations from Columbus Day Weekend: Hager’s Farm Market was very busy but looked as if social 
distancing was being practiced.   Village was quite busy, but everyone seemed to be compliant.   
 
Marti spoke about the new season bringing an uptick in cases and would like to keep communication 
open between both sides of the bridge. 
 
Health Agent Updates 
Davenports Service Station tobacco permit expired – as of meeting that have applied. 
 
Randy urged members to have board members do the SAPE Grant survey regarding the public health 
system.  
 
COVID testing locations at the Community Health Center in Franklin County with no doctor order.  
Franklin Medical Center and Cooley Dickinson with a doctor order.  There was further discussion on 
testing and doctor orders. 
 
 



Zoning Board of Appeals Permit – Ashenden:    A motion was made and seconded to have the 
Chair sign the permit and deliver it to Becky Ashenden.  VOTE:  3-0.  There was discussion on how 
to get the permit to Town Hall and to Becky Ashenden.  
 
 
 
Other Business 
None 
 
Next Meeting:  November 2, 2020 at 9:30 a.m. 
 .   
 
 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 a.m.   Vote:  3-0 
 
 
Submitted: 
 
Jennifer Morse 
Board of Health Clerk 
October 30, 2020 


